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2024-01-25 12:05:14 Jacqueline Kyle GLEN BURNIE MD 21061 No Anne Arundel County Animal 
Welfare Council

BILL 1-24: Animal Care & Control – Potentially Dangerous, Dangerous, & Vicious Animals Support The Animal Welfare Council reviewed Bill No. 1-24 at our January meeting.  The AWC 
supports this bill with the recommended amendments in the attached letter.

YES

2024-01-26 14:32:08 Ed Evans Crownsville MD 21032 No Animal Matters Commission BILL 1-24: Animal Care & Control – Potentially Dangerous, Dangerous, & Vicious Animals No position See attached support with amendments YES
2

2024-02-02 15:48:47 Cate Bower West River MD 20778 Yes BILL 3-24: Zoning – Maritime Districts – Neighborhood Marina Zoning District Support YES
2024-02-02 16:50:28 Suzanne van Drunick West River MD 20778 Yes BILL 3-24: Zoning – Maritime Districts – Neighborhood Marina Zoning District Support The new limiting zoning category would prevent marinas from intrusive expansion in small 

communities and their consequential adverse impacts to residents’ safety and quality of life, 
ecosystem health, and property values.

See attached full testimony.

YES

2024-02-02 22:52:12 Marcie Langelier West River MD 20778 Yes BILL 3-24: Zoning – Maritime Districts – Neighborhood Marina Zoning District Support Rezoning of Marinas in residential neighborhoods such a Shady Oaks needs to be 
classified consistent with appropriate usage in a residential community. A Maritime zoning 
category is necessary to reflect land use with limited services in residential neighborhoods 
such as Shady Oaks to proactively prevent negative impact on residents' safety and well 
being. Concerns include increased traffic on roads without sidewalks, adding sidewalks 
would impact drainage ditches and cause flooding, insufficient parking on marina property, 
roads are narrow and can't safely accommodate parking and could restrict emergency 
vehicle access, noise pollution, increased septic load, aquifer impact on well water supply, 
water pollution, crime, and other safety hazards and risks.

2024-02-04 18:56:48 John Lepak West River MD 20778 Yes BILL 3-24: Zoning – Maritime Districts – Neighborhood Marina Zoning District Support I am writing in support of Bill 3-24 which creates a new zoning classification for 
neighborhood marinas and specifically limits what services they can provide.  

I live in Shady Oaks, a 40-home community with a R2 non-conforming neighborhood 
marina that has one access road.   Many dog walkers - like myself (a proud dog parent of 
and Irish Wolfhound and Airedale Terrier), older residents, and families with young children 
value living in this quiet, unencumbered neighborhood.  

Without this new limiting zoning classification, neighborhood marinas, like the one in Shady 
Oaks, would be able to add restaurants, sleeping accommodations, large scale repair 
facilities, expanded winter storage, and more.  This would bring in more cars, people, and 
potentially crime into this quiet South County community. 

It is clear that neighborhood marinas are not properly zoned, and that current zoning leaves 
the door open for significant disruption in residential communities.  The proposed legislation 
will effectively close the door to inappropriate expansion and help ensure a peaceful 
coexistence here in Shady Oaks.

John Lepak
832 Locust Dr.
West River, MD 20778
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Steuart Pittman & County Council

44 Calvert Street 
Annapolis, MD 21401


	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 January 10, 2024 


Dear County Executive Steuart Pittman, Chair of County Council and County Council Members,


Thank you for taking the time to consider the Animal Welfare Council members’ (AWC) opinions on County 
Council Bill 1-24. The AWC has discussed proposed changes to the sections of the County Code relating to 
animals on several occasions.  On January 10, 2024 the AWC reviewed County Council Bill 1-24.  The AWC 
overall supports this bill with the following following amendments:


1) Strike the evidentiary requirements in the amendment for 12-4-402(d)(1) & 12-4-402(d) specifically BASED ON 
TESTIMONY FROM AN EYEWITNESS TO THE EVENTS SUPPORTING THE DESIGNATION OR THROUGH 
AUTHENTICATED DIGITAL EVIDENCE SHOWING THE EVENTS SUPPORTING THE DESIGNATION


2) 12-4-403 (D) recommend modifying the section label to Reconsideration of Conditions 


3) 12-4-403(D)(1) modify the proposed amendment to say the petition to reconsider a potentially dangerous or 
dangerous animal order may be filed not more than once in a five (5) year period provided that there have been 
no further incidents with the animal or there have been no further incidents with the animal and significant 
hardships or mitigating circumstances can be proven. 


4) 12-4-403(D)(2) modify the proposed amendment to say pursuant to paragraph (1), the owner may petition the 
Animal Matters Commission to revise any of the conditions set forth in the order, except the designation of an 
animal as potentially dangerous or dangerous. 


5) 12-4-901(d) & 12-4-901(i) We suggest the county consider adding a mechanism to not require any payment until 
the Animal Matters Commission has deemed the seizure appropriate  


6) 12-4-901(i)(10) modify the amendment to the owner may request a review of the costs of care imposed under 
this subsection as part of any petition filed under this section, and such costs may be reduced, waived or 
collected as part of a payment plan as deemed appropriate by the agency


In addition, the AWC members discussed the staffing impact on Anne Arundel County Animal Care & Control to 
implement the changes in this bill, additional ACCO staff would be needed. If you’d like additional information on how or 
why we came to these conclusions please contact me. 


	 	 	 	 Sincerely, 


	 	 	 	 Jaci Kyle

	 	 	 	 Chair of the Animal Welfare Council 

	 	 	 	 On Behalf of the Animal Welfare Council 
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Testimony on behalf of Bill 3-24 on Neighborhood Marina Zoning 

I am writing in support of Bill 3-24 which creates a new zoning classification for 

neighborhood marinas and specifically limits what services they may offer. That 

legislation emerged, in part, from discussions held during the creation the 2040 General 

Development Plan for Anne Arundel County. I was a part of that process, representing, 

South County from Galesville to the Calvert County line.  

Here is the relevant portion of Plan 2040: 

Goal BE4: Support quality of life and economic vitality in County Peninsula Policy Areas, 

while preserving the environmentally sensitive areas 

Policy BE4.2.b: Analyze small-scale non-conforming marinas in residential areas 

to determine whether a new zoning district and requirements should be 

established that are more compatible with the surrounding community.  

A new zoning district is absolutely needed.  Here is but one example why. Four years ago 

my community — Shady Oaks in West River— needed to mount a significant effort to 

oppose a move to transform Shady Oaks Marina from a small, neighborhood facility in 

the midst of the Shady Oaks Community into a much broader full service marina. We 

were shocked to discover there was no zoning category that covered what currently 

existed – our community marina was zoned R2 Nonconforming.  

 

Why would marina services expansion be a problem when the marine industry is a 

significant contributor to the economic health of Anne Arundel County? Because the 

location of these neighborhood marinas, expanded services are inappropriate for a 

number of reasons.  
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Without this new limiting zoning category, marinas can install a restaurant, 

sleeping accommodations, large scale winter storage, extensive on site repair 

services  and much more — in our case, all in the midst of a 40 home community with 

one road in and out and lots of older residents, walkers, kids and dogs. Such a change 

would have brought more cars, more people and other potential problems to our quiet 

South County community.  

 

It is clear that existing neighborhood marinas are not properly zoned and that current 

zoning leaves the door open to creating significant disruption in residential 

communities. Ours is not the only community affected. There are several dozen such 

marinas operating in residential neighborhoods around Anne Arundel County. The 

proposed legislation effectively closes the door to their inappropriate expansion and will 

go a long way to ensure that peaceful co-existence around the county continues.  

 

 Catherine Bower 

 

West River MD 20778 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 1 

 
 
Testimony on behalf of Bill 3-24 on Neighborhood Marina Zoning 
I am writing in support of Bill 3-24 which creates a new zoning classification for neighborhood 
marinas and specifically limits what services they may offer. That legislation emerged, in part, 
from discussions held during the creation the 2040 General Development Plan for Anne Arundel 
County.  
 

Goal BE4: Support quality of life and economic vitality in County Peninsula Policy Areas, 
while preserving the environmentally sensitive areas 

Policy BE4.2.b: Analyze small-scale non-conforming marinas in residential areas 
to determine whether a new zoning district and requirements should be 
established that are more compatible with the surrounding community.  

 
I fully support a new zoning district for the following reasons. 
 
Four years ago, my community — Shady Oaks in West River— needed to mount a significant 
effort to oppose transforming Shady Oaks Marina from a small, neighborhood facility amid the 
Shady Oaks Community into a much broader full-service marina. We were shocked to discover 
there was no zoning category that covered what currently existed – our community marina was 
zoned R2 Nonconforming.  
 
While I understand the marine industry is a significant contributor to the economic health of 
Anne Arundel County, the expansion of neighborhood marinas would disrupt the safety and 
quality of life in small quiet communities, and hence their property values, and negatively 
impact environmentally sensitive areas.  
 
The new limiting zoning category would prevent marinas from installing a restaurant(s), 
sleeping accommodations, large scale winter storage, extensive on-site repair services, and 
much more.  In the case of Shady Oaks, such an intrusive expansion in our 40-home community 
with one road in and out would pose safety concerns to the predominantly older residents, 
walkers, children, and pets. Not only would it bring more traffic and people and other potential 
problems to our quiet South County community, but the associated issues of speeding, impaired 
driving, and security concerns.  Additionally, the impacts of such development are amplified in 
environmentally sensitive areas. 
 
I and members of my community agree that existing neighborhood marinas are not properly 
zoned, and that current zoning leaves the door open to creating significant disruption and 
adverse impacts to residents’ quality of life, economic stability, and ecosystem health. Shady 
Oaks is not the only community affected. There are several dozen such marinas operating in 
residential neighborhoods around Anne Arundel County that would also benefit from the 
insightful proposed legislation.  
 
 Dr. Suzanne van Drunick 

 
West River MD 20778 
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